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October 13, 2020 
 

Please note the following changes to our school calendar: 
 

Teacher In-Service Workshop - No School - Friday, Oct 16 
Teacher In-Service Workshop - No School - Friday, Oct 23 

 
Fire Prevention Week @ CPS 
Last week, China Primary School participated in Fire Prevention Week. Our local            
volunteer fire departments teamed up to provide student learning materials, including           
materials for our remote learners. Our 3rd graders participated in a poster contest with              
the theme of "Serve Up Fire Safety in the Kitchen", reminding us that the kitchen is the                 
#1 place for fires to start in the home and we all need to take personal responsibility for                  
reducing our risk of fire. Poster judging took place at the fire department meeting              
Tuesday, Oct 6th. ​Congratulations to our poster contest winners: 3rd place, Bryan            
Bartlett; 2nd place, Addison Gledhill, and 1st place, Logan DeCosta! ​We will celebrate             
with a fire truck parade to start our school day on Thursday, Oct 15, where our first place                  
winner, ​Logan DeCosta​, will get to ride to school in a fire truck! ​How cool is that!                 
Thanks to all third graders who participated and thanks to all our local volunteer              
firefighters for their dedication and service to our community. ​They truly are our             
hometown heroes! 

In-Person vs. Remote Instruction 
Please watch for a parent survey that will be sent by email and text message today. The                 
survey will ask if parents would like their children to continue with the same placement,               
change to “in-school”, or change to remote learning for Trimester 2. The changes would              
begin on November 30 and continue through the second trimester, ending on March 15. 

 
 
 
 



Scholastic Book Fair @ CPS 
 

Dear Parents and Families, 

Our Fall Book Fair at China Primary School will be on-line this year. You will               
have the opportunity to shop for books virtually for two weeks! The dates for the               
fair will run from October 26th through November 7th. All orders $25 and over              
will ship free directly to your home. ​Watch for the link for on-line shopping to be                
published in next week’s Tuesday Notice. ​The link will go live 5 days before the               
fair will open. This is a great time to be thinking about doing some holiday               
shopping.  Please help support the CPS Library. 

Thank you, 
Mrs. Boudreau 

RSU 18 District - Wide News 
Want to keep up with district news? Follow us at ​https://rsu18messenger.com/ 

Upcoming Events: 
● Prevention Works Dental Clinic Wednesday, Oct 14, @ CPS 
● Fire Truck Parade Thursday, Oct 15, 8:00 a.m. 
● Teacher In-Service Workshop Friday, Oct 16 - NO SCHOOL 
● National School Bus Safety Week Monday, Oct 19, through Friday, Oct 23 
● School Board Meeting Wednesday, Oct 21, 7:00pm 
● Teacher In-Service Workshop Friday, Oct 23 - NO SCHOOL 
● Scholastic Book Fair @ CPS Monday, Oct 26 - Saturday, Nov 7 - ​see article above 
● Daylight Savings Time Ends - Turn Clocks Back 1 Hour - Sunday, Nov 1 
● Trimester 1 Parent/Teacher Conferences Nov 2 - Nov 13, Common Night Tuesday,            

Nov 10 - 3:00pm - 7:00pm - ​teachers will soon invite parents to sign up for a                 
virtual appointment via Sign Up Genius 

● Election Day Tuesday, Nov 3 - polls open 7:00am - 8:00pm in the portable              
building behind the China Town Office 

● China PTO Meeting Thursday, Nov 5, 6:00pm via Facebook Live 
● Teacher In-Service Workshop Friday, Nov 6 - NO SCHOOL 
● Veterans’ Day Holiday Wednesday, Nov 11 - NO SCHOOL 

 
China PTO News 

Want to join the PTO: ​We would love to have you! We meet on the first Thursday of                  
every month at 6:00pm via Facebook Live. Our next meeting is Thursday, Nov 5. Email               
us at ​chinaschoolsPTO@gmail.com​ to get your name on our list. 





 



Community News 
Cub Scout Pack 479 News: ​If you are interested in joining, please contact             
scouts479@gmail.com ​for more information, meeting dates and locations, typical         
activities, etc. 

 

 





 


